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MOON TA AREA SCHOOL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Friday 11 th March  

1500m / JP Long Run  

~Week 7 ~ 

Monday 14 th March  

Public Holiday  

(Adelaide Cup)  
~~~ 

Wednesday 16 th March  

Casual Day  
~~~ 

Thursday 17 th March  

11:50am MAS Sports Day  
~~~ 

Friday 18 th March  

11am Late Start  

Canteen c losed  

R-6 RE 

SAPSASA Swimming 

~Week 8~ 

Monday 21 st ð Thursday 

24th March  

Year 10 OED Waterskiing 

Camp ð Morgan  
~~~ 

Friday 25 th March  

Public Holiday  

(Good Friday)  

~Week 9~ 

Monday 28 th March  

Public Holiday  

(Easter Monday)  
~~~ 

Friday 1 st April  

9am R-12 Assembly  

~Week 10~ 

Monday 4 th ð  

Thursday 7 th April  

R-12 Interviews  
~~~ 

Friday 8 th April  

School Photos  
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Governing Council  

Thank you to all parents who attended last wee kõs 

AGM. It was a successful meeting where a new 

Council was elected and the Annual Report was 

presented. Please find a copy of the Annual 

Report on our website.  

The Governing Council, the staff and school 

community thank the outgoing Chairperson Greg 

Smith who has made a huge contribution since 

2004, Sue Ferguson, Treasurer who has been on 

Council since 2008 and School Community 

Partnerships Representative Michele Appleton 

who has been on council since 2005.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcome and thank all counc illors for 2016 as 

follows:   

Governing Council 2016  

Principal  Kirsty Amos 

Staff 1 Melinda Ellis  

Staff 2 Wendy Williams  

OSHC to be confirmed  

School Community Partnerships  Kellie Sansbury  

School Community Partnerships  Melissa Clancy  

Student Rep 1  Edwin Dyson  

Student Rep 2  Bella Congdon  

Chairperson  Adrian Hatcher  

Deputy Chairperson  Alan Prout  

Treasurer Tash Cockshell  

Secretary  Sue Moss 

Elected Parent 4  Rick Carrick  

Elected Parent 6  Graham Bagshaw  
 

Early Closure  

Thank you to families for collecting their chil dren 

early last Tuesday to enable staff Professional 

Learning . The Tuesday afternoon sessions proved 

extremely valuable to build on skills across our 

Partnership.  

SSOs focused on the functioning of the Calm 

Cave (a space we have for students who need 

chil l out time) and taking Running Records (a test 

we use to identify where students reading level is 

and what support is needed to move them to the 

next level)  

Teachers focused on how the Networked 

Learning Group will stimulate and enable the 

professional lea rning of educators across the NYP 

Partnership. The Networks will develop three types 

of recognised network learning:  

Learning from each other - sharing  wisdom  

Learning with each other - sharing  inquiry  

Learning for each other - sharing  responsibility  

There will be five  more sessions over the year 

where all teachers will be involved in this learning.  
 

Car Boot Sale  

The school is raising money for various school 

resources such as iP ad apps, new lockers, choir 

and the 2017 Japanese Cultural Exchange. Our 

first fundraiser for the year will be a Car Boot Sale  

on Saturday 26 th of March . People need to pay 

$20 per car or $30 for a car and trailer as they 

come through the gate between 7:30 and 8:30 

am. They then sell their wares from their car boot 

(they can set up  their own table if preferred) 

between 9am and 1pm.  If you would like to hire 

a spot please call the school to book a place. 

There will also be a Sausage Sizzle / Bacon and 

Eggs sandwiches for sale should you wish to buy 

rather than sell J. It would be gr eat to have as 

many people supporting this venture as possible.  
 

No Spray Deodorants  

Aerosol deodorants are a 

known trigger for asthma. As 

such, spray deodorants are 

not to be brought to school. 

Any spray deodorants brought 

to school will be confiscated 

and only returned to parents. 

Thank you for understanding 

this safety regulation.  

 

The Premierõs Reading Challenge is in full swing 

and weõre hoping that many R-12 students are 

embracing the challenge of reading 12 books 

before September. Parents can read books to their 

younger children and can ask those that are older 

to share the storylines of the books that they  have 

read. Keep the Reading Record somewhere visible 

(eg fridge) so that you can work together to 

complete the challenge as early as possible. 

Happy reading everybody.  

 



 

John and I take the learning program very seriously and 

const antly look for fun ways to make the learning 

engaging and memorable. These photographs are a 

snapshot of work we did when we learnt the ôchõ sound. 

Every ch ild did an oral language presentation about 

ôchõ. Torch es, a jobs ch art, ch opsticks, a wooden 

dollho use ch air and cou ch , a gold c hain, ch icken 

feathers and a ch arm bracelet were a sample of the 

interesting items the ch ildren shared. I particularly want 

to thank the parents for their encouragement and 

support.  

The enthusiasm was high when I surprised the class with a 

block of Crun ch ie Chocolate! We had a great maths 

lesson trying to work out how many pieces of ch ocolate 

there are in a block that was 4x8. The children estimated, 

then drew a picture as a way of calculating how many 

pieces there were, before unwrapping the block and 

checking the variety of answers. I suggested that we 

count how many pieces John and I would each get if 

we kept the block just for ourselves! We then used 

counters to see how we could share the block among 16 

ch ildren. Some found t his ch allenging. Eating the 

chocolate was a great way of rewarding this class of 

ch ampion learners.    

 
1. Job ch art  

2. ch icken feathers  

3. ch arm bracelet  

4.  ôcõ and a ôhõ 

together make ôchõ 

5. Hand -writing  

6. Working with   

    ch opsticks  

7. Maths: calculatin g  

    how many pieces of  

    ch ocolate in a block  

of Crun ch ie c hocolate.  

 

Supporting  

National Day of Action against 

Bullying and Violence  

& Harmony Day  

Wednesday 16 th March , Week 7  
Wear the colours Blue and/or Orange  

to  take a stand toget her òBullying No Wayó  

and support Harmony Day  

òOur diversity is our strengthó 
 

Gold Coin Donation  
 



 

  

Student Voice is an active and vital component of the Moonta Area Schoolôs 

school values Learning, Caring and Sharing. It endeavours to promote leadership 

skills amongst the students and e ncourages students to be active participants in 

the policy  making and school decision making processes.  

There are two main student voice teams: The Student Voice Executive , consisting 

of Senior School Captains, Senior School Vice -Captain s and students from  year s 

seven to twelve and the R-6 Action Group , consisting of  Junior  Captains, Junior 

Vice -Captains and students from reception to year six students.  

On Friday 4 th March we had a very successful S tudent Leader Induction 

Assembly. Former Moonta Area School  student Mr Shane Moss gave a very 

motivating and inspirational speech on his journey through school, highlighting to 

students to seize all opportunities that are given to you as it is these opportunities 

that help lead you to your future goals and aspirat ions. Shane then presented 

blaze rs and badges to our Senior School Captains Edwin Dyson and Bella 

Congdon , and badges to Senior Vice -Captains Angus Ellard and Katie Shipard.  

Junior School C aptains Jake Carruthers -Murray and Louanna Bagshaw were 

announced and Deputy Mayor of Copper Coast District Council, Mrs Roslyn 

Talbot and Mr Shane Moss presented Jake and  Louanna with their b lazers and 

badges .  

Special congratulations to Senior School Captains , Edwin Dyson and Bella 

Congdon , and Junior School Captains J ake Carruthers -Murray and Louanna 

Bagshaw , on the  successful speeches they delivered following the presentation 

of their school blaze rs and badges at the assembly.  

Edwin and Bella proudly introduced our 2016 Student Voice Executive 

Committee and outgoing Chairperson of Governing Council Mr Greg Smith; Mrs 

Roslyn Talbot presented students with their certificates and badges.  

Junior School C aptains , Jake and Louanna , proudly introduced the R -6 Action 

Group for 2016 and incomi ng  Chairperson of Governing Counci l, Mr Adrian 

Hatcher , and Mr Shane Moss presented students with their certificates and 

badges.       

Mr Kris Daddow and Mrs Sally Hackett announced each of the Sports House 

Captains for 2016 and Mr Shane Moss presented students with their badge and 

certifi cate. We look forward to  the H ouse Captain sõ leadership skills leading up to 

sports day and on sports day.  

Thank you to all family members who attended the Induction Assembly, y our 

support is valued by both students and staff.  

Thank you to our special gue st Mr Shane Moss, Deputy Mayor of Copper Coast 

District Council Mrs Roslyn Talbot, outgoing Governing Council Chairperson Mr 

Greg Smith and incoming  Governing Council Chairperson Mr Adrian Hatcher for 

attending our Induction Assembly and presenting badges a nd certificates to 

students.  

Thank you to MAS Choir and Mrs Jane Swan for performing at our assembly.  

Lastly, thank  you to the Year 12 Hospitality students and Mrs Nicole Cross f or 

catering for the morning tea ð the food was absolutely beautiful.  

Jane McC auley  

Student Voice  

Co -coordinator  


